
Chair’s Report 20/21 

The club has been as active as ever and as usual, there is a long list of volunteers to thank.  

Orienteering is very dependent on its volunteers and these are often very skilled roles. 

Thanks to (in no particular order): 

The planners 

The mapmakers 

The organisers 

The car park attendants 

The website people 

The results processors  

The controllers 

The team captains 

The coaches 

The committee members 

The social media influencers 

The newsletter writers 

The results analysts 

The drivers 

The access officers 

The printers 

The cake bakers 

The first aiders 

The equipment maintainers/storers/orderers  

It was great to see 2021 finish on a high with a third place at the Compass Sport Cup – certainly 

the best result I remember achieving and a credit to the membership for successfully navigating 

Covid and finishing all the stronger. 

It is great to see the club maintains an active bunch of juniors and now a regular Tuesday night 

training (TNT) for juniors.  WCOC also seems to have supplied a fresh cohort of Juniors to 

Edinburgh 

It is also been a great year for club representation at World Champs/Cups; Home Internationals; 

training camps and plenty more to boot. 

On a less successful noet: we had to cancel a galoppen at Whinlatter this November due to a lack 

of volunteers.  It probably comes as no surprise when you look at the efforts and energy the club 

has put into this year already. 

 

Here’s to a successful 2022 

 

Steve Breeze 


